

# Carnoustie Community Council



## Community Council

**27/2/23**

**Attendance:** - David Rorie, John Roberts, Pamela Manley, Chris Clark, Michael Forbes, Rosie Munro, Shirley Inglis, John Davidson, Rosie Munro.

**Apologies:** Hong Jang, Natalie Ross, Jan Scott, Graeme Robertson, Ronnie Irvine, Lesley Marr.

**Visitors** – none.

**Councillors** – apologies.

## **Changes to the minutes**

Michael Forbes in attendance and apologies, needs just to be Michael Forbes apologies only.

Addendum to minutes –Streets to be named after people = wrongly noted as Helen Oswald not Helen Adam.

Also now add – David *Mackland*, Andy Coogan.

*Propose SI, Second RM*

*Action: See Councillors/Hong Jang for how to put names forward to the council.*

## **Matters Arising**

*Capital budget/infrastructure.*

Tay Cities Funding – not just a continuation - Monifieth Community Centre, Forfar & Brechin.

Electrification of Rail – building in anticipation – need to think about how to move forward with proposals.

**ICT**

CC has spoken and what is being offered by Angus Council. £80 + £7.50/year = a year for outlook accounts.

*Action: CC to set up account & liaise with MF*

### **Community**

Training - 6:15 on Monday 27<sup>th</sup> March till 8pm, then short business meeting. Apologies from JD, DAR.

- For training - RM, SI, CC, JR, NR, GR, LM

Planning training – John Davidson & David Rorie names to be forward

*Action – NR to sort food for event?*

*Action – DAR applied to Sustrans for litter pickers*

*Action – DAR applied Funder from Communities/ branch of lottery*

*Action – Hong Jong date for 22 April - John Davidson & David Rorie*

*Action – housing survey : Chris to post on CC FB post*

### **Finance**

Bank balance = £2475

*Proposed SI & seconded RM*

### **Planning**

3 planning action

July 2021 - Greenlaw development – Upper Victoria to Barry = plans awaiting status.

*Action – MF to forward email about planning to JD.*

*Action – see Councillors about planning outlines/regulations - how much land is permitted for housing in Carnoustie – how much is passed the town plan?*

*Action – JD to send a draft reply to email and send to PHM*

### **Police**

144 calls with 10 crimes

### **Events /SCIO?**

Roles in process

Public Liability Insurance through the council

*Action – ask NR to report back on timeline*

### **Coronation**

Are we organising a picnic

*Action – CC to post asking who is having an event. RM to ask if Royal British Legion is hosting an event*

### **Events**

Bunting to be sorted at the sheds?

*Action – DAR to contact others about dates for shed*

*Action – ask NR of dates booked for markets/access*

*Action – SI and PHM to fill in application for Haven & Tayside Contracts for Bunting. DAR to forward information on bunting costs.*

**Date of the Next meeting 27/2/23**- remember some of this is training – starting at 6:15. - then short business meeting (councillors wont attend) After training consider at the following meeting how we take things forward in Carnoustie.